
Dat es For Your Diary
Dear Parent / Carer,

As we move towards the end of the term I want to bring the following dates to your 
attention:

- Friday, 9 December is a staff training day and t he school is closed for al l  
st udent s.

- Thursday, 22 December is t he last  day of  t erm, st udent s wi l l  be dismissed 
f rom school at  12.30pm and t he school buses wi l l  be avai lable at  t his 
earl ier t ime. There will be an extended canteen service available at break time 
for all students. Those entitled to a Free School Meal will be able to access their 
entitlement at break time.

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact us.

Thank you for your continued support for our school. 

Yours faithfully

Ann Webster
Headteacher

To view the original letter as a PDF, click here.
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St udent  Affai rs Commit t ee Int erview Si r Kei r St armer!

The Student Affairs Committee were delighted to be involved with the recent visit of Sir 
Keir Starmer this past Monday. Our new Year 7 members had the honour of interviewing 
Sir Keir on the current ?Cost of Living Crisis?, all students that were involved in the 
interview handled themselves impeccably and behaved in an extremely positive 
manner with compliments given by Sir Keir himself.

Other SAC members assisted in the event with Year 9 SAC welcoming Sir Keir and some 
Year 10 SAC members providing assistance to the members of the Labour Party & 
Newsround team. 

We also provided Sir Keir with one of our newly delivered SAC badges and made him an 
?Honorary Member of the Student Affairs Committee?. Sir Keir was a huge fan of the 
work of the SAC which is a testament to our members and their hard work. 
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We have lots of excellent pictures from the event which have been on our Twitter 
account (@SharplesSAC). These photos will also be included in our upcoming Student 
Affairs Newsletter that will be released at the end of the term.

We would like to thank all members of the SAC for their hard work and involvement in 
the event, you are all a real credit to The SAC & Sharples School.

The interview should hopefully be released next week on their website and CBBC!

Well done!
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Bolt on Yout h Voice Visi t

This week also included a visit from the Bolton Youth Voice Council with workshops 
being given to SAC members in Year 7 - Year 11. It was a fantastic experience for our 
students to be involved in and experience first hand what it is like to represent Bolton. 
We were involved with 2 students from Rivington & Blackrod and 1 student from 
Thornleigh, with all visitors presenting excellently. 
SAC members were asked what qualities and characteristics they think would be useful 
for a Youth Councillor. We were also given details of how our SAC members can get 
involved in Bolton Youth Voice, with 2 SAC members already getting involved at the 
time of writing this article. 
We were really grateful for the visit and look forward to working with Bolton Youth Voice 
more in the near future.



Twelf t h Night  Int erpret at ion

Congratulations and very well done to the cast of Twelfth Night who performed in the 
Shakespeare Schools Festival, at the Contact Theatre Manchester in November. Well 
done to our musicians and actors and special thanks goes to Joseph for his 
photography and filming.
Our acclaimed piece was widely praised in our appraisal feedback from the organisers 
this week:
"I want to take this opportunity to congratulate you, Sharples School, for your 
marvellous interpretation of Twelfth Night as part of the Autumn 22 Shakespeare 
Schools Festival. It was a great night at the theatre, and I?d like to take this time here to 
mention a few things that I really loved! You really opened the night with a bang. Your 
production had so much joy in it from the very beginning. I don?t think any of us were 
expecting Sci-Fi Shakespeare but it really worked. It was fun and fitted in so well with 
the play?s themes of characters finding themselves in strange places, mistaken identity 
and confusion. I loved the physical moment when Viola and Sebastian were parted! The 
design elements really pulled the whole thing together. I loved the choice of lighting, 
sound effects, costumes and props. The wonderful live music onstage and the rap were 



so much fun! I thought your characterisation was really great. Each character was so 
different. I thought the use of the twins in your company to play the twins in the play 
was lovely. The creative way you made that work with two actors portraying Viola and 
Cesario was brilliant. They did a fantastic job of speaking together. This really was a 
comedy! All elements of your production added to the fun - the reactions of the 
ensemble, the attitude of the musician when told to stop playing, the Mission 
Impossible physical clowning sequence, the capering, Malvolio?s costume and the Holy 
Father Robot? I could go on! It was all so joyous throughout and I loved that you ended 
with your own version of a Shakespearian jig! It was all so much fun and it looked like 
you really enjoyed yourselves. A musical, creative and joyous Twelfth Night from a 
hardworking company."  
Thank you once again to all the staff who support this annual event. 
Huge congratulations to all of our young performers!



Live st age performances wi t h Ai t ch!

Huge congratulations to Year 9 student Harry on his performance on stage with British 
rapper Aitch. Harry performed as a backing singer and dancer in Aitch's new song 'Close 
to home' at London's Alexandra Palace and O2 Victoria Warehouse, Manchester. 
Congratulations on great performances!

Musical Wint er Showcase
More Performing Arts news! We look forward to welcoming friends and family to our 
Musical Winter Showcase on Wednesday 14th December, 7.00pm - 8.00pm, at Sharples 
Theatre - everybody welcome! Please see Mr Corrigan in G66 for tickets.
See the last page of this newsletter for the poster.



Eco Commit t ee Tree Plant ing

On Tuesday 22nd November, Mrs Finney and members of the school?s Eco Committee 
(pictured above) were helping the environment by planting various different trees in the 
Year 7 playground. The trees were supplied from The Woodland Trust through their ?Free 
Trees for Schools and Communities? scheme. They planted oak trees, rowan trees, berry 
bushes and various other trees and bushes along the side of the playground, to attract 
wildlife and improve the appearance of this area. The Eco Committee politely asks you 
to look after these trees as they are helping the environment.

This is all part of the school's recently started scheme to earn the ?Green Flag? award, an 
award that is given to Eco Schools that encourage the students to help protect the 
environment around them. Only one school in Bolton was awarded Green Flag status 
last year and normally high schools don't have the award. We are planning more 
activities for the New Year which will help to contribute to this prestigious award.

Ben P, Hatim K, Ryan S (Year 9)



World Cup in Mat hs

You may have noticed that the men's football teams are currently competing in the 
World Cup in Qatar. Over the period of the competition, our KS3 students are attempting 
a variety of World Cup themed activities in their maths lessons. This has included 
questions about individual players, the nations involved and their flags. For example, 
on the morning of England's first game, some Year 9 students answered maths 
questions to 'score' goals for England and 'save' goals from Iran, resulting in a 2-1 final 
score. Not quite as good as the actual score, but an accurate prediction nonetheless! 
Watch out for more activities in the weeks to come.



Science Enrichment  Newslet t er

Educake

Well done to Ashton R, Saarah H, Jenna H, Alex W, Khadijah A, Raeesa M and Inioluwa E 
who top-scored in Year 11 this week. Congratulations to Sadiya K and Fatimah M, who 
scored highest from Year 10. Heidi F, Munisha T, Mariam U, Ruby M, Faheemah P, 
Isabelle W, Alizah A, Ayesha M, Adil B, Reo K, Muhammad A and Tafiqa H all scored 
100% on the Year 9 quiz. Super work, keep it up!

STEM club

Mr. Albrighton and Mr. Burke, this week, have been showing pupils how to build their 
own planetarium! Using three different paper constellations, pupils built a planetarium 
out of cardboard tubing, card and a flashlight. This allowed them to experience the 
wonders of the cosmos from the safety of the classroom! The next step will be for pupils 
to transform the drab, grey cardboard tubing with a colourful and attractive space 
themed design. 



Van de Graaff  

Miss Melmoth?s class were discovering all about static electricity using a Van De Graaff 
generator. The generator removes electrons from an insulating material, creating a 
positive charge. Anything, or anyone, touching the generator will also become 
positively charged. As like charges repel, this can be used to show the effect of the 
electrostatic repulsion between objects with the same charge, such as hairs standing on 
end. 

Space News

The Orion spacecraft, which is part of NASA?s Artemis mission, has broken the record for 
the furthest distance a spacecraft has travelled away from Earth. The spacecraft, which 
is unmanned on this mission, but is intended to carry astronauts in future missions, has 
reached a distance of over 400,000 km away from Earth! The spacecraft will now 
continue its journey before splashdown on 11 December. 

More information can be found here:
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/63794169

Mr. Fowlds - Science Enrichment Coordinator
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Engl ish Depart ment ?s St ars of  t he Week
Work of  t he Week

Year 7

Saba Z has completed excellent analysis in her poetry lessons. Click here to view the 
work.

Year 8

Rebecca K has shown great skill in her analysis of an extract from Silence of the Lambs. 
Click here to view the work.

Year 9

Sabah I has written a brilliant letter in the character of Miss Havisham. Click here to 
view the first page and here to view the second.

Year 10

Kevin B has shown excellent analytical skills in his English lessons this week. Click here 
to view the work.

Year 11

Tazeem K has written a brilliant review of the show Breaking Bad. Click here to view the 
first page and here to view the second.

Readers of  t he Week

Year 7

Sifan A for confidently reading a short story.

Year 8

Ahmed M for enthusiastically reading an extract from Blood Brothers.

Year 9

Jamie A for an excellent reading of Frankenstein.

Year 10

Zara M for her brilliant reading of A Christmas Carol.

Year 11

Megan H for an excellent reading of Gerald in An Inspector Calls.
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Engl ish Trip t o t he Oct agon Theat re

A group of Year 10 pupils went to the Octagon Theatre to watch a performance of 
Charles Dickens' A Christmas Carol. It was brilliant fun and pupils thoroughly enjoyed 
themselves.

Year 8 Foot bal l  vs West hought on

Year 8 (pictured above) took on Westhoughton on Thursday night and came out on top 
in a very close game. We took the lead early in the first half after Dan Wright made a 
darting run goal bound, finishing well with his first attempt. Westhoughton pulled one 
back in the second half and Sharples fired back straight away with Dan Wright getting 
his second. We managed to hold on after a late push by the home side. Special mention 
to ?man of the match?, Tom M who had a fantastic game at centre back! Well done 
sharples, another win in the bag!



Top of  t he League

The winning run continued for the KS4 football team who secured an impressive 8-3 win 
over Bolton St Catherine?s Academy on Thursday night. Top of the league, the girls had 
another brilliant game controlling the midfield from the start. Fatima U was a stand 
out, scoring a hat-trick within the first half. Izzy F and Cherie U were also on top form 
linking up well with Grace G who dominated the right wing. The girls will face their 
toughest test of the season on Monday evening where they face Westhoughton which 
will determine who will stay top of the league. Well done, girls!



Ut i l i t a Cup Bolt on Tournament

Well done to our Year 7 & Year 8 football team (pictured above) who took part in the 
Utilita Cup organised by Bolton Wanderers in the Community on Wednesday night. In 
freezing conditions, the girls remained unbeaten in the group stage which ensured they 
safely progressed through to the knockouts. Up against Turton in the quarter-finals, the 
girls knew it would be a tough game. Their keeper pulled off a fantastic save from Talia 
D to keep the game at 0-0 heading into the last couple of minutes of the match. With 
less than 90 seconds to go, Turton managed to score two goals in quick succession 
which meant our semi-final hopes were over. To make it to the quarter-finals out of 16 
teams is a brilliant effort from the girls! They will be back in action on Monday against 
Westhoughton. Well done, girls!



KS3 Foot bal l  vs Harper Green

The Year 7 & Year 8 football team were back to winning ways against Harper Green on 
Tuesday night where they secured a very impressive 6-2 victory. Talia D (5) and Aamira 
H (1) were the goal scorers with Ruby M performing some fantastic saves which ensured 
she came away with ?girl of the game?. Special mention must also go to Hollie K who 
had a brilliant game at right back. The girls will be taking part in the EFL cup on 
Wednesday before facing Westhoughton in the league on Monday.



At t endance Informat ion
Reporting an absence:

If your child is too ill to attend school, please contact the school before 
9.30am with full details of your child?s illness/symptoms. The attendance 
email is the easiest way to contact school as the phone line can get very 
busy.

The school attendance email is: attendance@sharplesschool.co.uk

If we are unable to make contact and you do not provide a reason for your 
child?s absence, this absence will be recorded as unauthorised.

At t endance Dat a

342 pupils have achieved 100% this academic year

Dat es for your 
Diary

Thursday 8th 
December: Year 11 
Parents Evening 
(16:00 ? 19:00)

Friday 9th 
December:
Staff Training Day 
(school losed for all 
students)

Wednesday 14th 
December: Musical 
Winter Showcase 
(7.00pm - 8.00pm)

Year Groups attendance this week:
Year 7 = 93.83%
Year 8 = 87.55%
Year 9 = 56.67%
Year 10 = 92.75%
Year 11 = 92.46%

Best forms this week: 
7ples4 = 98.15%

8R = 97.39%
9S = 92.11%
10E = 97.62%
11R = 98.15%
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